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Planning & Zoning Department 

BOARD ACTION REPORT – APPEALABLE ITEM 

 
Project Name:   Oceanview Townhomes 
Project Location:  2521 Oceanview Avenue 
Request:   Class V Site Plan 
Board:   Site Plan Review and Appearance Board (SPRAB) 
Meeting Date:  March 9, 2016 
 
Board Action:   
 
Approved 4-0 = Site Plan 
Approved 4-0 = Landscape Plan 
Approved 3-1 = Architectural Elevations (Brett Porak dissenting) 
 
Project Description-noting staff concerns: 
 
The subject property consists of Lot 2, Lot 3 and the north 35 feet of Lot 4, Block 1 of 
Gulfstream Estates according to Plat Book 12, Page 28, recorded in the public records Palm 
Beach County, Florida. The site contains 0.3874 acres (16,874 sq. ft.) and is currently vacant. 
This vacant land was originally intended for civic use by the adjacent property to the west, 
Seacrest Presbyterian Church. Recently it has been utilized for recreational purposes by the 
church, such as volleyball and other outdoor activities.  The current use is no longer needed 
and the church has sold the property.   
 
The Class V Site Plan, Landscape Plan and Architectural Elevations are associated with 
construction of four one-story townhomes with each consisting of three bedrooms, two 
bathrooms and a rear patio. 
 
The staff raised the following concerns:  
  
A subsequently submitted plat was inconsistent with the proposed plans with respect to the 
location of a 6’ drainage easement which runs along the rear of all four townhome lots. As 
such, a condition of approval was recommended to make all plans consistent with the plat. 
 
The Board supported this condition of site plan approval. 
 
Board comments:   
 

 Had concerns that the Mango trees were being removed and not replaced or 
relocated.  The landscape architect indicated that they were in poor condition and 
the cost to relocate them would be approximately $70,000 per tree. 
 

 Had concerns that there was no native tree diversity amongst the proposed 
vegetation. The landscape architect indicated that the City Senior Landscape Planner 
had already approved the proposed landscaping materials which are in compliance 
with the code requirements. 
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 Had concerns regarding the simplicity and monochrome design of the architectural 
elevations. Specifically, the wall that separates the units along the west elevation 
extends above the roof line, and was not a preferred architectural feature. The 
architect reiterated his intent for a clean, contemporary design style and deemed the 
wall necessary for privacy purposes as well as to meet fire code separation 
requirements.  

 
Board supported staff’s recommended condition of approval, as follows:  
 

 Site Plan -  Staff’s recommended 2 conditions, as listed in the attached staff report.   
 

 Landscape Plan – No conditions by staff or Board. 
 

 Architectural Elevations – No conditions by staff or Board. 
 
Public input – noting comments and concerns:  
No members of the public spoke in opposition to or in support of the development 
proposal. 
 
Associated Actions:  None. 
  
Next Action:  None. 
 
 
























































